## 3/27/2017 SCBAA Meeting Minutes - SCB Gym

Attendance: Mike Murray, Matt Heischmidt, John Wolf, Matt Maher, Jim Doughty, Nick Hester, Eric Gray, Chris Williams, Mike Orrico, Ivonne Livingston, Sunny Kaushik

Guest: Mike Orrico

Opening Prayer: Mike Murray

Old Business: N/A

## **New Business:**

- <u>Track</u> (Chris): Invoice for tee shirts provided. Practice every Sunday until the first meet, which will take place on May 6<sup>th</sup>.
- <u>CYC Report</u> (Matt Maher): Butch at the district office is retiring. Vote was taken on changing from an association to a board of control. Board members will now vote on any potential changes. The SCBAA reviewed 12 proposals for change at the district level and agreed or disagreed with the proposals. Sports summit day retreat will take place on July 29<sup>th</sup>.

On SI Play, team names for the district need to be standardized (age, gender, school)

- Golf (Matt Heischmidt): 45 kids have registered for this season. Shirts have been ordered and are \$16 each. 2 clinics have been completed to date.
- <u>Chess (Sunny Kaushik)</u>: Season is complete. 9 out of 10 kids made the playoffs. Kindergarten 2<sup>nd</sup> grade won the championship. Seeking additional players for next season.
- <u>Pre-K Bball</u> (John Wolf): Season is over, ending a very successful first year. A few changes for the future was proposed. Organizers believe a change in ages (5 yr old 1<sup>st</sup> grade) and additional time for sessions would lead to more participation. Proposal was made to start the sessions at 8:45 and run to 9:30, adding 15 minutes.
- Registrations (Jim Doughty): Nothing new to report.
- <u>Soccer</u> (Eric Gray): Fall registration will be out early (April). Hoping to subsidize uniforms with the profits from the golf tournament.
- **Volleyball**: Nothing to report. Hoping to subsidize uniforms with the profits from the golf tournament.
- <u>Concession Stand</u> (Ivonne Livingston): Very successful season. Start-up money for next season will be needed in August.

- <u>Basketball</u> (Nick Hester): No big issues throughout the season. Lost 1 basketball during the fish
  fry. Court-marshal system was a success and received multiple compliments.
   Referee coordinator needs to be more involved going forward.
- \*\*\*Golf Tournament Update: Bogey Hills clubhouse will be ready next April. No decision has been made about the location of the tournament going forward. Old Hickory is a year to year basis, but motivated to do a good job. Start time has been pushed back to 1:30 and will end at approximately 8:30. Registration will begin next month. Need to ensure people pay the registration fee. Last year at least one group did not pay.
- \*\*\*Picnic: Need someone to run the washers tournament, help organize and collect money.
- \*\*\*Karl Kern Award: 1-3 8th graders who played sports. Up to a \$250 award.
- \*\*\*Gym cleaning: Greg Jost knows someone who has offered to clean the following items in the gym.
  - Video screen \$200
  - Bleachers \$400
  - Walls and windows \$100
  - Nick may coninue cleaning the floor.
  - \*\*\* Referee coordinator needed that will cover all sports.